
                                                 English 

Guadalupe Center participants,   

Thanks you for your patience during this time. As we work towards opening the Guadalupe Centers fully we 
must continue to practice the guidelines set by the Kansas City Health Department and the Guadalupe 
Centers. Participants please stay home if you are experiencing any symptoms. Do not attend the center if 
you’re feeling ill.  
 
As we open the Guadalupe Centers,  the following changes and procedures will be put into place and 
followed unless changed by the Guadalupe Centers Administration.  
 

All Guadalupe Centers bus riders procedures: 
 

All riders will have their temperature checked before entering the bus. If temperature is above 100.4 F 
they will not be allowed to ride. 
 
The driver and riders are to properly wear face masks at all times. Mask will be made available, if needed. 
 
Upon arrival to the center, the bus driver will open and secure the doors to the facility and then allow 
participants to exit bus and enter the center.   
 
The drivers are taking all necessary precautions to ensure the safety of our clients through cleaning and 
sanitizing the bus frequently. 
 
Daily riders are tracked through our software system which would be used for contact tracing in the event 
one of our riders contracts COVID-19. 
 
No store trips or field trips at this time. 
 
Bus riders will be taken home starting at 1:00 PM, until further notice. 
 

All Guadalupe Centers participant procedures: 
  

Higher risk individuals (compromised immune system, COPD, cancer, etc) and individuals who have not 
been fully vaccinated will be strongly discouraged from coming to the Guadalupe Center. 

  
Doors will open to the Guadalupe Center 10:00 AM and participants will be allowed to enter facility at 
that time. The senior program will end at 1:00PM or after the last participant has finish lunch.   

 
All participants will have their temperature checked. If temperature is above 100.4 F they will not be 
allowed to enter. 

 
All participants will be asked to make reservations. NO WALK-INS allowed! Participant without 

reservations could be denied service.   



          Please make sure you bring key Fob/Card for Transportation and /or Lunch. 

          Signatures will be required for Transportation, lunch and/or activities. 

Pens will be made available and will be put into a separate (used) container after use. Used pens will be        

sanitized daily or as needed.      

A hand sanitizer dispenser is located at each entry.  A sanitizing station with wipes and gloves will be 
available for those participants that would like to sanitize their area prior to use.  

 
Participants are encouraged to bring personal hand sanitizer and wash hands regularly.  

 
Rooms will be sanitized by staff prior to and after use.  A Sanitize Mister will be used throughout the 
facility. 

 

Masks 
 

Participants will be required to wear a mask (that covers the nose and mouth) while they are in the 
Guadalupe Center at all times unless actively eating/drinking.  

 
Guadalupe Centers will also have masks on hand to give to participants who do not have their own. 

 
Staff and Volunteers  will ensure that the face coverings are in place and are being worn correctly. Those 
that are not following safety guidelines will be warned and /or asked to leave.    

 
Social Distancing is encouraged unless you have been fully vaccinated. Participants will be encouraged to 
sit with family members from the same household and/or with the same people from week to week. 

   
Kitchen staff and /or volunteers will wear mask and use gloves during service. Participants will be handed 
their full plate from kitchen staff and /or Volunteers.  

 
Disposable plastic ware including individual salt and pepper packets will be utilized during lunch. Coffee, 
Tea and Water will be available. Refills are available but must use a new cup for every trip.   

 
 
 

 
Attendance for each program/lunch will be tracked. Any participant that tests positive for COVID-19 will 
be asked to notify the Guadalupe Center so that other participants, who were also at the Guadalupe 
Center on that same day and during the same time period, can be notified as soon as possible. 

 

 
 
 

 

 




